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A message received last month from Abdul Kabia… 
 
The family of the late Mr. James Kabia have started the church building project 
again but there is still no new pastor at the Newton Baptist Church. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
(Note that this is a project supported by the Sutcliff Baptist Church not the ONL. 
Our constitution states that we must have no religious affiliations.) 

The new Baptist Church 

Goshen High school 

 
Progress with the construction of the well has been rapid. It is now being concreted 
(the hole had been dug by the time of the last newsletter). 
The procedure is to dig down until they find water so they know it’s deep enough.  
If no water is found they have to try and find somewhere else to dig.  Near a cotton 
tree is supposed to be the best place! 
Note the steps left in the side of the well so that someone can climb down to 
deepen it if need be.  Sometimes the level of the water table changes. 
Wells are preferred to boreholes as they can be deepened and are less likely to 
succumb to blockages.  
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Christ Evangelical School 

 
The Village Schools Federation recently sent a little money to Christ Evangelical 
School to support their Annual Sports Day - they  
wanted to buy trophies.  
 
The Sports Day is a very important  
part of school life in Sierra Leone  
and it is very well celebrated with  
the school divided into houses,  
complete with banners and slogans.  
The teams are mixed age.   
The competition is hot (as is the  
weather!). We asked what races  
there were.  
 
The reply was… 

 
Field Track, Long Jump , Bursting Balloon especially the Nursery categories. 
Carrying your Baby and many others , just to name a few. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       
      The trophies! 
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Fund Raising: The Soup Lunch 

On Friday April 4th,  our annual soup lunch proved to be a great success.  The 
soup was delicious and so were the cakes and biscuits afterwards. Thank you to all 

who came and helped raise 

over £350 for the Community Centre. 

 

Some of those who came—and many apologies if I 
haven't got you in the picture. 

 

Thank you Anne 
and Rob for 

hosting the event and thank you to all the 
cooks! 


